NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on July 14, 2015 at the Youth Centre.

Present :      Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Karen Ripley, Ruth Augarde, Nick Greenfield, Sean O'Hara, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Peter Davies, Dale Allen, Alexander Church, Martin Bates, Tamara Strapp.
1.  Apologies:    Jeremy Knott, Graham Browne
2.  Matters arising:  Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
3.  Questionnaire:  The meeting worked on a revised agenda in order to provide more time for discussion of the questionnaire.  We were joined at this point by Linda Jones and her colleague Howard.  Linda distributed copies of the draft questionnaire which she had produced on the basis of the questions provided by each of the theme groups, and outlined her methods and procedure.  She will provide an online version as well as the paper one.  Each form and envelope will be numbered and the first requirement on the online one will be to provide the number of the respondent's paper questionnaire, to avoid duplication.   We will also have the postcode to check for duplication.  The numbers will have several digits, with maybe the first one different if more than one copy is provided to the same household.
Linda felt that a 50% response rate would be very satisfactory.  She advised that the Darvell community should be treated the same as the rest of the village, i.e. one per household.  It was agreed that we will give them an appropriate number of forms pro  rata to the number of adults living in the community and try to get them to fill them all in.  Stephen undertook to talk to them.
There was discussion of the format of various questions.  It was agreed that it was important to have limited scales for questions, but not to push people into expressing a preference when maybe they might not have one.  In some questions a definite “no” option needed to be included.  The meeting split into theme groups to make any final revisions to the wording of their questions.
Linda will need the names and numbers of the sites, but not necessarily a map.  She will return in October, the week after the Steering Group meeting.  The questionnaire will be going out on the weekend of September 15 and 16.  The Steering Group meeting in August will focus on its preparation and delivery.  Stephen will write the introduction.
5.  Budget and finance policy:  Stephen had negotiated with Donna Moles and achieved a reduction of £600 on her fee.  Donna has been asked to work with the finance group to maximise the potential for getting grants for the Plan.  In order to avoid any problems with the timeline for applying for grants we will ask Lesley to ask Linda Jones to re-quote as soon as possible.

The budget was discussed at some length and Karen will get Abigail Page to make various adjustments to ensure that statements about consultancy fees correspond with the top headings.

The budget needs to be presented to the Parish Council for approval.
The Finance Policy had previously been circulated and was approved.
6.  Any Other Business:  Sue raised the question of the United Reformed Church building in the High Street.  It was agreed that we would make an application to Rother under the Community Right to Buy.  This is a scheme whereby an asset is nominated, giving the body registering it six months from the announcement of its disposal to raise the funds to buy it.  It was agreed that the URC building was an asset which should be preserved for the village if possible and there was nothing to lose by making the application.  It would be better if it was made by the Parish Council, although this would not necessarily mean that they were responsible for raising the funds.
Sue also mentioned that Rosemary Clark has designed a spreadsheet to help with the analysis of the response forms from the public exhibition of sites on July 4.
The meeting closed at 9.20.
